Timor Ponies.

R.W. Wilson, PO Box 38466, Winnellie, N.T. 

Sec. 2/2nd Comm. Assoc.

Dear Mr Carey,

Rick Dawson gave me a copy of you letter to him to better enable me to write to you regarding your use of Timor ponies; in particular the packing and weight carrying.

Rick and I worked in the same office, survey, here in Darwin for some years. I have retired.

I am one of the two co-authors working on a book on Timor ponies in the N.T. in particular and Australia in general. Publication is planned for December 2004.

Last November we brought to Darwin a number of 'wild' ponies from the Murgenalla area of Western Arnhem Land. No other horses have survived in that area; and no others on Cobourg Peninsula.

The Territory Wildlife Park have four of these ponies for Park visitors and for future readers of our book we would gratefully acknowledge the weights carried by ponies in your service.

I grew up with Timor ponies in the N.T. Top End.

The purpose of the book is to alert the general population to the qualities of this small hose. A traditional owner in the Murgenalla area had a similar background and is like minded and allowed us some of his. He has kept them from being shot. Heavily pregnant mares and younger foals are vulnerable to crocodile and dingo attacks.

With best wishes, Reg Wilson.

(This, a follow-up letter from Reg)

Thank you for your invaluable help re the pony pack train loads and introducing Mr Paddy Wilby. We have been in contact by correspondence and by phone. 

I do want it to be known in your Association that the ponies are 'built' to carry heavy loads.

Ian Morris (co-author) and I have a set of a Timor skeleton for the N.T. Museum. Ian photographed the big bones next to (a) pelvis (hind) and (b) shoulder blade (fore). Hayes P644 describes them as massive. Ian is not able to give me a print for a while. I shall send a copy when I receive it. I am sending Paddy a similar letter. 

With best wishes, Reg Wilson.

                                                   00000

